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PARISH INFORMATION 

PARISH PRIEST: 

 Father Peter O’Connor 

Pastoral Worker: 
 Averna Lahart     01 4947303 

Parish Secretary: 
 Aine Mullaly    01 4947303 
Email: ballyroanparish@gmail.com 
 

Parish Office 
Opening hours: 
Monday – Friday 10.00 – 12.00 
 

Mass Times: 
Monday – Friday 10.00 am 

Vigil Mass: 7.00 pm 
Sunday: 10.00 am and 12.00 

  
Confessions: 

6.30 – 6.55 on Saturday evenings 
Baptisms: 

The third Sunday of every month 
 

You can follow us on Facebook and 
Twitter 

              + + + + + + + + + + + + + 
                Events for the Week 
 
NO MORNING PRAYER THIS COMING 

WEEK AT 7,30 am 
Monday: 
- No Parish Choir rehearsal in Ruah 
Centre at 7.30. 
Tuesday: 
- No Renew Your Faith 10.30 in the 
Ruah Centre. 
-Chair Yoga in the Ruah Centre at 4.00 
pm 
-Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
-Pilates pm 
Wednesday: 
-No Mother and Toddler Group in the 
Ruah Centre am. 
Thursday: 
-Pilates am and pm 
-Legion of Mary in Ruah Centre at 
10.30 
-AA meeting in the Ruah Centre 8.00 
pm 
Friday:  First Friday 

 
Could members of the Padua Society 

meet at 10.00 am Mass on Friday 

before bringing communion to the 

sick and housebound. 

MASS INTENTIONS 
Saturday: 
7.00:  
Jim O’Neill(A), Maurice Roche and Peggy 
Quinlan (A) and Paddy Kearney(A) 
Sunday: 
10.00: Malachy Morrissey (Month’s Mind), 
Thomas Jordan (Month’s Mind) and Teresa 
Hickey (A)  
12.00:   Colm Christle (1st A), Alice Cleary (A) 
and Ronnie Close (A) 
Monday: Morning Prayer 
Tuesday: Margaret MacLennan 
Wednesday: Noreen Byrne (A) 
Thursday:  Marjorie Dobbs (A) 
Friday: Altar List for the Dead: 1st Friday 

Recently Deceased: 
Angela Leonard 

Anniversary: 
Marie Kelly 

 
          READERS’ ROTA 

NEXT WEEK: 
Saturday:   Margaret Howett        
                     Tessa Dagg 
Sunday: 
10.00            John Whelan              
                       Irene Heeney 
12.00             Winnie Keogh 
                             
 

  * * * * * * * * * 
  SUNDAY COLLECTIONS LAST WEEK 
 
1st Collection (Common Fund) €1475 
2nd Collection (for Missions) €2900  
Shrine:  €810 
 
We thank you for your continued generous 
support of your parish and the diocese.  The 
parish is supported financially by weekly 
family envelopes, monthly standing orders, 
bequests and income from shrines and books.  
If you would like to become a regular 
contributor to the parish please contact the 
parish office in person or by emaiL 
 
 
 

HOLY SPIRIT CHURCH 

BALLYROAN 

EMIGRATION SUNDAY  

26th October 2019 

13TH OCTOBER 2019 
Aine Mullaly 

We, as a faith community, 

extend our deepest 

condolences to our parish 

secretary, Aine Mullaly and her 

family, on the death of her 

dear mother, Una Dunne. 

May she rest in peace. 

 

 

MASS ATTENDANCE COUNT 
Every year, we are asked by the diocese to 
have a number count of how many people 

attend Mass in the parish.  This is done over a 
period of three weekends. This was carried 

out over the past three weeks and the results 
are as follows: 

1. 780 
2. 777 

3. 1063 
Thank you for your attendance and to 
those who compiled the figures. 

 

EMIGRATION SUNDAY 
By the statue of Our Lady, you will find a map of the 
world and in front of this on a table there are pens, 

stick-on notes and flags.  You are invited to write the 
name of your family member or friend who is living 

abroad and place it on the relevant place on the map. 
If you wish, you may light a candle and offer a prayer 

to Our Lady for all who are travelling or working 
abroad,  They will be remembered at all Masses this 

weekend. 

 

 

 

 

 

The annual gathering of the parishes from 
deaneries of Blessington, South Dublin and 

Tallaght takes place on 23rd November. 
More information to follow. 

 

WELCOME 

We welcome all our children and 

young people and their families 

who join us for Mass.  We are 

always very pleased to have you 

with us. 

This weekend those preparing for 

Confirmation will be with us. In 

this, the parish of the Holy Spirit, 

we pray that the Spirit will be 

with you to guide and help you 

throughout the year. 

NEXT SUNDAY NOVEMBER 3RD   

The annual Mass for those who have died during 

the year will take place at 12.00 noon.   

All families and parishioners are welcome to 

attend. 

During this month of November we remember 

all our loved ones who have died. 

May they all rest in peace. 

NOVEMBER LIST FOR THE DEAD 

November offering list and envelopes are 

available in the Church and parish office from 

this weekend. The Mass intentions are 

celebrated on the first Friday of every month 

and on special days throughout the year.  Your 

offering for these masses goes towards local 

clergy as they celebrate the Masses. Envelopes 

to be left in the box in the Church, the collection 

baskets, the sacristy or the parish office. 

 

Thank you to all who organised and worked to 

prepare for last Monday’s concert which was 

enjoyed by everyone. 

BAPTISMS AND WEDDINGS 

We are always delighted to 
receive requests for baptisms 
and weddings.  All are welcome. 
Further information in the Parish 
office or on parish website. 
We welcome the following 
babies who were baptised 
recently: 
Fiadh Grennan 
Devin Walsh 
Amelia Rose McCartin-Wan 

MASSES FOR ALL SAINTS DAY 

Vigil Mass (31st Oct):  7.00 pm 

10.00 am November 1st. 

All Souls’Day: 11.00 in 

Rathfarnham Church 

Lord, 

We ask you to be with all our family and friends who 

are living and working abroad.  Guide their paths and 

walk with them on their journey. Keep them safe 

from harm. 

May they remain faithful to you and may they find all 

the support and happiness they hope for.  

Amen 

 

VISIT OF ARCHBISHOP DIARMUID MARTIN 
Archbishop Martin will visit the parish of 

Ballyroan next weekend when he will confer 
the Ministry of Lector on eight candidates for 

the Permanent Diaconate for the Dublin 
Diocese, including our parishioner, Frank 

Browne. 
This ceremony will take place at the 7.00 pm 

Mass to which you are all invited. 

OUR PARISH GROUPING 

The latest edition of the grouping parish magazine 
of Ballyroan, Rathfarnham and Churchtown is 
currently in production.  Father Peter has joined 
the editorial team and gives the magazine his full 
support and the support of the parish.  The 
magazine provides a place for the onward 
integration of the three parishes and a place to 
welcome, inform and evangelise the many 
different and cosmopolitan members of our faith 
and non-faith community.  Thank you for your 
support and will keep you informed as more 
information becomes available.  Father Peter. 

CHARITIES ACT. 
The charities governance code of 2017 requeats 
that all charitable organisations publish an annual 
income and expenditure account every year.  On 
the weekend of 9th and 10th of November, the 
parish finance committee hope to make public the 
data for 2018.     Father Peter. 


